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PRESIDENT’S LETTER 

 

With days getting longer, temps warming up, and geese making their way 

here, it must be spring. Golf season can’t be far away.  Next month, April 8th 

will be our quarterly meeting with a pot luck dinner.  Social hour at 4:00pm 

eating at 5:00pm followed by Association Meeting.  As a reminder, the folks 

who have reached the ripe age of 90 or more, please come as the guest of 

the residents in the Association.  The sign-up sheet on the board in the hall 

is so Committee has an idea how many for setting up the tables. 

April will feature a speaker covering identity theft. This will take place during 

donut and coffee time on Thursday, April 17th .  Again, there will be sign-up 

sheet on the board. 

Thursday April 3rd Euchre will be at 5:45pm.  This will continue until fall 

when we go back to daylight savings time.  

We still have lots of room for Bingo players.  We have Bingo the last Tuesday 

of the month at 6:00pm.  Only $5.00 for two cards.  

This is my last column for sure.  I think I said that one other time but I truly 

mean it this time.  I want to thank my Board and all the residents that have 

supported me in this journey.   

Barry Strauss will take over as President as of April 1st.  When that times 

come, I will be fulfilling duties that other Presidents do, golf as often as I can.  

Please give Barry the support that I have received from many of our 

residents.  .   

Wishing everybody a very Happy Easter and please be careful and enjoy life. 

Thank You.   Henry Ruff, President

http://www.olympicvillagesp.com/


 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 
 

2 Mike Hahn 
8 Vonnie Dzinge 
10 Bill Dille 
21 Dave Veenendaal 
22 Marilyn Breunig 
29 Shirley Hargraves 

 

  

 

RESIDENTS CORNER 

 

I want to thank everyone for sharing their empty “tp” and “pt” rolls.  

These are going to be used at a Science Camp in July.  I will post a 

picture of the project once completed.   

To show my appreciation, I left a bowl of Tootsie Rolls for all to share 

and have a treat, and again, Thank You - Dianne Schultz   

A former resident, Donna Tamboli, passed away March 16th.  Donna 

was someone who wanted to be involved in just about everything, not 

only here at OV but at her church. Without even trying, she gave us so 

many laughs through the years.  Simple things like taking a guided tour 

in Italy and not watching the guide and just following the folks in front 

of her who were not part of her tour.  Long story short, the tour guide 

found her and got her back to her group.   

Marty Kepper is still on our Prayer List.  He is quite a trooper.  Karen, 

you and Marty are in our thoughts and prayers. 

Linda Soltwedel, unit 944, has moved into an assisted living facility.  I 

know many will say they didn’t get to know her.  When she and her 

husband moved into OV, she was caring for him who was suffering with 

long term effects of COVID.  After he passed, Linda only had a short 



 
 

time before she started to have her own health issues and needed 

assistance.    

There will be a new resident moving into unit 948 sometime in April.  

Watch the May Voice for their names and phone number. 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Clubhouse Librarians, Phyllis Orsburne and Cris Eastin, have pared down 

the books and puzzles.  The excess of both are on the tables in the 

south side of the Clubhouse where the TV is located.  

If you’ve donated books or puzzles that are on the table and want them 

back, please collect them.  If you want to browse the excess and add to 

your own library, help yourself.  Any books and puzzles that remain after 

April 15th will be donated to charity. 

A road map how things are laid out. Fiction is shelved alphabetically by 

author.  Nonfiction is behind the cupboard doors in the right bookcase. 

We ask that returned books are placed in the BLUE basket on the 

counter so we know what kinds of books people are interested in.  

We hope our little Library fills the gap when you need something to 

read now, day or night, and don’t feel like going to the big library down 

the road. 

 

 

ACTIVITIES 

April Foot Care Clinic Thursday April 3rd. Any questions or to make an 

Appointment, Call Jane Miller 608-318-0856. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 23rd 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENTION!    Attendees going to the Fireside Play  

                           THE LAST POTLUCK SUPPER 

          Arrival time:  10:30   Dine:  11:15   Performance: 1:30 

Play date: Friday June 13th  
Total cost per person is $87.13  
Tickets cover the cost of the meal, coffee, tea, milk, show, tax and 
gratuity.   
Soda and bar drinks are not included in the ticket price.   
Payment: Due no later than April 30th. 
Please make checks payable to Sharon Wagner 
No refunds if you are unable to attend. 
Deposit your check in the white box at the Club House entrance.  
 

 IDEAS FOR ACTIVITIES 

 

 


